
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  

Sent: Thursday, 20 April 2017 10:42 AM 
To: 'david.kiel@havilahlegal.com.au'; '8og1es@iinet.net.au'; 'rayn.wade@ashurst.com'; 

'jessica.tuffin@ashurst.com' 
Subject: AM2016/35 Abandonment of Employment  

 
Dear Parties, 
 
Re: AM2016/35 Abandonment of Employment 
 
Just so the parties are made aware, after the Decision in Boguslaw Bienias v Iplex Pipelines Australia 
Pty Limited t/a Iplex Pipelines Australia [2017] FWCFB 38 was published on 13 January 2017, 
pursuant to ss.618 and 582 a Full Bench was constitutued to review abandonment of employment 
provisions in the following modern awards: 
 
Business Equipment Award 2010 
Contract Call Centres Award 2010 
Graphic Arts, Printing and Publishing Award 2010 
Manufacturing and Associated Industries and Occupations Award 2010  
Nursery Award 2010 
Wool Storage, Sampling and Testing Award 2010  
 
I have attachd the notice of listing for the mention/directions.  
  
Kind regards,  
 
Helen Hamberger 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
helen.hamberger@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 

mailto:helen.hamberger@fwc.gov.au
http://www.fwc.gov.au/


 

 
 

 

Notice of Listing  
 

 
 

 
Title of Matter: Four yearly review of modern awards 
  
Section: s.156 - 4 yearly review of modern awards 
  
Subject:  
  
Matter Number: AM2016/35 
  
 Abandonment of Employment  

 

Listing Details: 

The above matter is listed for Mentions/Directions, by Video Link, before Vice President Hatcher 
at: 

11:00 am 
Thursday, 27 April 2017 
Fair Work Commission 
Terrace Tower 
80 William Street 
East Sydney 
 

11:00 am 
Thursday, 27 April 2017 
Fair Work Commission 
11 Exhibition Street 
Melbourne 

  

 

Note:  

 Vice President Hatcher will be sitting in Sydney.  
 

 If any party requires a video-link to a different location, they are to advise 
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au by no later than close of business on Monday 24 
April 2017. 

 

Inquiries: 

All inquiries relating to this notice are to be directed to Helen Hamberger  
Phone: +612 9308 1812, email: chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au. 

Fair Work Commission, 18 April 2017 04:36 pm 
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